
M I S S I O N S T A T E M E N T  

Saint Bernard’s is a Roman Catholic parish providing vital services to the diverse North End community of St. Paul. As 

we extend the hand of welcome to all, our mission is to learn, love, and live the challenging Word of Jesus Christ, 

offering parishioners and neighbors direction and support at every phase of their faith journey. 

One block west of Rice Street on Geranium Avenue 

1160 WOODBRIDGE STREET • SAINT PAUL, MINNESOTA 55117 

SAINT BERNARD 
CHURCH OF  

30TH  SUNDAY OF ORDINARY TIME OCTOBER 25, 2015 

 

 

Parish Staff 

Parochial Administrator 
Reverend Ivan Sant 

Associate Priest 
Reverend Joseph Kureh 

 
Parish Administrator    Karen Cronin 
Administrative Assistant    Carol Mike  
Business Assistant    Cindy Paslawski 
Faith Formation Director       J. David Neira 
Refugee Liaison            Hsawreh Sharpoehtay  
Refugee Liaison Assistant    Julia Marksue 
Music Director                      Sid Smaka 
 
 

Parish Office 

Phone: (651) 488-6733 
Fax:     (651) 489-9203 

Website: www.stbernardstpaul.org 
Hours: Monday-Friday 8:30 am - 3:00 pm 

 
 

Mass Schedule 

Saturday at 4:00 pm 
Sunday at 8:00 & 10:30 am 

Weekday 
Monday-Saturday - Mass at 8:30 am 

 
*Rosary one half hour before daily Mass. 
*Morning Prayer fifteen minutes before Mass. 

 

Confessions 

Mondays after the 8:30 am Mass 
Saturdays 3:30 and after the 4:00 pm Mass 
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Mass Intentions  
 
Saturday     • October 24  
4:00 pm   † Cindy Severin 
 
Sunday      • October 25 
8:00 am    † Al Schloesser    
10:30 am   St. Bernard’s Parish     
 
Monday     • October 26 
8:30 am     † Betty Jechorek 
 
Tuesday     •  October 27 
8:30 am     † Leo Reinhardt 
 
Wednesday   • October 28 
8:30 am     †Betty Jechorek 
 
Thursday      • October 29 
8:30 am     † Leonard Dionne 
 
Friday         • October 30 
8:30 am      Steve Rohman 
 
Saturday     • October 31  
4:00 pm   † Tony Steffel 
 
Sunday      • Nov 1- Feast of All Saints 
8:00 am    † Charlie Mike  
10:30 am   St. Bernard’s Parish     

STEWARDSHIP  
CORNER 

Readings for the Week of October 25, 2015 

Sunday:  Jer 31:7-9/Heb 5:1-6/Mk 10:46-52 

Monday:  Rom 8:12-17/Lk 13:10-17 

Tuesday:  Rom 8:18-25/Lk 13:18-21 

Wednesday:  Eph 2:19-22/Lk 6:12-16 

Thursday:  Rom 8:31b-39/Lk 13:31-35 

Friday:   Rom 9:1-5/Lk 14:1-6 

Saturday:  Rom 11:1-2a, 11-12, 25-29/Lk 14:1, 7-11 

Next Sunday:  Rv 7:2-4, 9-14/1 Jn 3:1-3/Mt 5:1-12a 
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FROM FR. IVAN’S DESK 

Weekly Collection    
    Actual       Budget 
Weekly-Sunday 10-18: 
Envelope Income $4,407          $4,750 
Plate        400              435 
Gas/Lights         75               159 
Campus Repair         50                69 
 
Year to Date: 
Envelope  Income         $66,109        $76,000 
Plate                               6,330           6,960 
Gas/Lights                       2,329           2,541 
Campus Repair                 1,209           1,106 

 
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 
As you notice we are presenting an insert in 
the bulletin of the financial state of our 
Church.  One of the roles of the pastor of a 
parish “is to see to it that the goods of the 
parish are administered in accord with the 
norms of Canon Law” (Code of Canon Law, 
Can. 532). I see that it is important that you, dear parishioners, 
who are the reason for the parish to exist, know how your 
contributions to the parish are handled.  
 
I thank our parish administrator Karen Cronin who prepared 
this report and it was revised last Tuesday by our Finance 
Council. I am not going to explain it here in my writing but I 
think it is very clear and the pie charts give us a good idea 
where is our income is coming from and where the expenses are 
going. Please if you have any questions or comments you want 
to make, contact me or Karen.  
 
 I want also to give some information how things are going 
regarding the rectory. I am very happy how the work is going 
and really it is moving pretty fast. This past week on Saturday 
we had a nice group to help throwing things out in the 
dumpster and we managed to fill it up. I would like that this 
work to be done by volunteers not only to help reduce with the 
parish expenses but also to help people to be involved in the 
parish life and to feel part of parish life. So, for this I would like 
to ask if there is anyone who would like to give a hand you can 
speak with me. Right now we would need people skilled in 
sheetrock, plastering and also painting.  
 
Another point regarding the parish life is to create a Blessed 
Sacrament Chapel where anyone who would like to spend some 
time praying in adoration of the Blessed Sacrament can do it 
easily. To keep the church open all day I think is not the case 
however.  I have in mind that in the entrance of the rectory 
where the office used to be in the past there we can plan to have 
a small chapel which can be open during the day for those who 
would like to come.  
 
If anyone would like to take a tour of the rectory please you can 
contact me.  
 
Finally, in the light of our financial presentation and the rectory 
renovation I would like to thank those parishioners who do so 
much for the parish, many times unseen and silently. 
Meanwhile I also encourage those who do not consider that 
their contribution is important, to re-consider their priorities. 
My hope is that St. Bernard continues to be a beacon of hope to 
so many generations of parishioners to come.  
 
Have a blessed Sunday.  
Fr. Ivan Sant 
 
FrIvanSant@churchofstbernard-stp.org  
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Well, this week you will notice that our sidewalks 
along Geranium and Woodbridge have been repaired.  
This was a bit of a surprise as we had been told it 
probably would not happen until next year.  PLUS, we 
were told it would just be Geranium.  Having non-
heaving sidewalks is great though.  The trees will be 
removed sometime in the next week or two along 
Geranium Avenue.  New trees will be planted next 
year. 
 
The rectory renovation is moving right along.  
Everything but the kitchen sink is gone in the kitchen!  
Actually, there are a few base cabinets left that had 
been put in the kitchen several years ago.  New 
flooring and cabinets will be installed in the next few 
weeks.  We will also be ordering a new stove, 
microwave and dishwasher.  The original dining room 
had been used as a living room but is now going to 
become the dining room again.  The paneling on the 
walls has been taken out as well as the dropped 
ceiling.  Sheetrock will be put up on the walls and 
ceiling and then painted.  One of our parishioners has 
generously offered to make window coverings 
throughout the rectory.  Once the wood floors are 
sanded and resealed, we will be planning some 
cleaning and painting days.  There will be more 
information and some sign up sheets available when 
we are further along.  Please consider volunteering 
when the time comes. 
 
You will see a financial report inserted in the bulletin 
this week with the results from fiscal year 2015 and 
the fiscal year 2016 approved budget.  Please take time 
to review it.  If you have any questions, please don’t 
hesitate to call me at the office.  Also, you can talk to 
any of our finance committee members:  Tim Struntz, 
John Stafford, Kathy Pojar and Mike Perfect.  Fr. Ivan 
has reached out and invited several parishioners to 
join the finance committee.  Thus far, Peter Seghieri 
and Jim Rice have accepted the invitation.  We are 
grateful for their willingness to serve on the 
committee. 
 
Finally, please take time to thank Fr. Ivan and Fr. 
Joseph for their service to our parish and to the 
broader Catholic Church.  We are so blessed to have 2 
priests at our parish.  They tend to our spiritual needs 
so that we can come closer to the Lord. 
Enjoy these grace filled days! 
 
Karen Cronin 

PARISH NOTES  ==FROM THE PARISH ADMINISTRATOR’S OFFICE== 

St. Bernard Council #228 Catholic United 
Financial 

The St. Bernard Council #228 chapter of Catholic 
United Financial has a long history in the parish. The 
beginnings of the parish chapter were in 1905 when 
the St. Barbara Verein Society was formed.  For the 
first 20 years of the society’s existence, there were no 
monthly meetings or minutes kept.  Members paid 
their dues and the society kept a membership roster.  
In 1925, the Catholic Aid Association of Minnesota 
called a special meeting and emphasized the 
importance of having regular meetings and a full 
complement of officers.   The society was reorganized 
and in 1926 changed its name to St. Bernard’s Ladies 
Council. 
 
This council made insurance available to its members.  
The living and deceased members were remembered in 
a monthly Mass.  Fundraising was always an 
important part of the council.  Fundraising events 
included collecting clothing and sending it to the 
missions and making altar linens for the missions.  
They also supported a young man in his education for 
the priesthood. 
 
In 1993, the council changed its name once again to St. 
Bernard Catholic Aid Council #228.  Catholic Aid 
Association changed its name to Catholic United 
Financial in 2010 and so the Council had another name 
change at that time.  The St. Bernard Catholic United 
Financial Council #228 did significant fundraising for 
the high school band and choir until the school closed 
in 2010.  Since the high school closing, the Council 
donates money to the faith formation program at the 
parish.  They started to do fish fry dinners during Lent 
in 1992 as well as 2 additional dinners in May and 
August to raise funds for the high school.  These 
events continued for 22 years.   
 
As of 2013, the St. Bernard Council #228 together with 
Catholic United Financial has raised $177,378 in 
support of religious education.  We are grateful for the 
commitment to Catholic education by the Council to 
this parish. 
 
Louanne Reinhardt provided information regarding 

the history of St. Bernard Council #228.  Additional 

historical information was taken from the Golden 

Jubilee commemorative book. 



Page 4              St. Bernard 

 

Sacraments 

Call the Parish Office to make arrangements 
(651) 488-6733 

 
 
Anointing of the Sick 
This Sacrament is to be celebrated when a person is suffering 
from a prolonged illness or when a person’s condition becomes 
serious. 
 
 
Communion for the Sick & Homebound 
Please call the Parish Office to make arrangements.  
 
 
Baptism of Infants 
It is recommended that parents who wish to present their child for 
Baptism make arrangements several months before the due date, as 
the Church asks that children be baptized within a few weeks after 
birth. Parents should contact the Parish Office to meet with a priest.  
 
 
Baptism of Older Children & RCIA 
To become a full member of the Roman Catholic Church, contact 
the Parish Office. 
 
 
Marriage Preparation 
Couples anticipating Christian Marriage need to contact the  
Parish Office at least six months prior to the wedding date they 
desire.  After a pre-nuptial interview with a priest, a specific 
date will be set. Marriage preparation classes are required. 
 

Ministries 
 

Prayer Lineééé..Shirley (651) 488-6330  
                             or Judy (651) 224-2966 

 
Liturgy 
Parishioners are encouraged to offer to be 
readers and altar servers at Mass.  
 
 
Music Office ................................... Sid Smaka (651) 488-6733 
 
 

Faith Formation 

Faith Formationééé...é David Neira (651) 488-6733 
“RCIA class is held on Sundays from 11:30 to 1:15pm on the third 
floor of the church office building. Confirmation classes are on the 
same floor from 12:00-1:15pm. The back door of the church 
office building will be open.  The class for children 4 years old 
through kindergarten meets in the grade school basement from 
10:15-11:45 a.m. while the class for children in 1st- 3rd  grade is 
from 12:00-1:30 p.m. in the same location. The classes for 4th 
grade through 8th grades are held  from noon until 1:30pm in the 
school basement.”  
 
 Adult Bible Study meets in the parish center between the Masses 
on most Sundays during the school year, repeating twice a month 
on Thursday nights, 6:30-8:30 p.m.  Check the class schedule or 
the monthly calendar for details.  

Saint of the Week 

Alphonsus Rodriguez, Confessor and Lay Brother, also 
called Alonso, was born in Segovia, Spain, on July 25, 
1532, the son of a wealthy merchant, was prepared 
for First Communion by Blessed Peter Favre, a friend 
of Alphonsus' father. While studying with the Jesuits 
at Alcala, Alphonsus had to return home when his 
father died. In Segovia he took over 
the family business, was married, and had a son. That 
son died, as did two other children and then his wife. 
Alphonsus sold his business and applied to the Jesuits. 
His lack of education and his poor health, undermined 
by his austerities, made him less than a desirable 
candidate for the religious life, but he was accepted as 
a lay brother by the Jesuits on January 31, 1571. He 
underwent novitiate training and was sent to 
Montesion College on the island of Majorca. There he 
labored as a hall porter for twenty-four years. 
Overlooked by some of the Jesuits in the house, 
Alphonsus exerted a wondrous influence on many. 
Not only the young students, such as St. Peter Claver, 
but local civic and social leaders came to his porter's 
lodge for advice and direction.  Obedience and 
penance were the hallmarks of his life, as well as his 
devotion to the Immaculate Conception. He 
experienced many spiritual consolations, and he wrote 
religious treatises, very simple in style but sound in 
doctrine. Alphonsus died after a long illness on 
October 31, 1617, and his funeral was attended by 
Church and government leaders. He was declared 
Venerable in 1626, and was named a patron of Majorca 
in 1633.  Alphonsus was beatified in 1825 and 
canonized in September 1888 with St. Peter Claver.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

St. Alphonsus Rodriguez 

Thank you  

Father Ivan 

and 

Father Joseph   

For your faithful service 

To your ministry  

and  

St. Bernardõs  

http://www.catholic.org/shopping/?category=9
http://www.catholic.org/encyclopedia/view.php?id=4568
http://www.catholic.org/encyclopedia/view.php?id=4170
http://www.catholic.org/encyclopedia/view.php?id=3130
http://www.catholic.org/prayers/sacrament.php?id=4
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 Masses for the Poor Souls will be celebrated on 
Monday, November 2, at 8:30am and 5:30pm.  The 5:30 
Mass will be said in the Karenni language.  Also, 
during the month of November, a book will be on 
display in front of the St. Joseph statue for you to enter 
the names of your loved ones who have entered their 
eternal reward.  All of us will remember those names 
in our Mass intentions during the month.   
 
Everyday Stewardship 
Yes, I am getting older. I am reminded every time I try to 
sing at Mass, cook a meal, take medication, assemble a 
newly purchased product, or even read my child's report 
card. I cannot see! I used to get so frustrated and even feel 
helpless. Now I have reading glasses everywhere. I used to 
have one pair, but that was ridiculous. I never had them 
when I needed them. So now I have them everywhere: each 
room of my house, each vehicle, etc.  If I find myself in a 
situation where I cannot see and I have no glasses nearby,  
I have only myself to blame. 
 
We can often be blinded in situations that call for a 
response of stewardship. We find ourselves oblivious to the 
needs of others. We miss the signals that we are being 
called to give of ourselves to a cause, a community, or an 
individual. The seemingly important things in life block our 
vision to the smaller everyday callings that Jesus places in 
our path. 
 
The main reason why this occurs is that we fail to avail 
ourselves of the help that Jesus offers. Do we really think 
that we can be good stewards all on our own? I think of the 
words of Psalm 119 (or more truthfully the words of an old 
Amy Grant song), "Thy word is a lamp unto my feet, and a 
light unto my path." Just like Bartimaeus, without Jesus 
Christ, we can't really see a thing. Some of life is obvious, 
but most of life is far from it. When we look at things 
through the lens that Jesus provides, stewardship 
opportunities are everywhere. Jesus provides this lens 
when we dedicate ourselves to prayer, study, and virtue. 
The good news is you can then take the lens wherever you 
go. If you find yourself in a situation where you cannot see, 
you have only yourself to blame. 

              WEDDING BANNS  

 II - Nga Reh & Ko Meh 

Around the Archdiocese  
 
Listening Sessions with Archbishop Hebda  
to help inform Pope Francis’ choice for our new 
archbishop the following listening sessions will take 
place at the dates and times listed below:   
Monday, November 2:  
7 – 9 p.m., Saint Peter, Forest Lake 
Tuesday, November 3: 
 7 – 9 p.m., Divine Mercy, Faribault 
Wednesday, November 4: 
 7 – 9 p.m., Woulfe Alumni Hall, Anderson Student 
Center, University of St. Thomas, St. Paul 
 
Are you or your marriage and family hurting?  
In need of some accurate assessment and powerful 
advice? In need of healing or reconciliation of old 
wounds? 
Danish Catholic psychologist, Dr Peter Damgaard-
Hansen appeared at several Catholic parishes in the 
Twin Cities six months ago and gave his talk: “It is 
Not Good for Man to be Alone, But it is Not Easy for 
Man to be With Someone Either.” He is now doing a 
monthly phone-in counseling session on Relevant 
Radio’s Morning Air. 
 
During October 13-29th, there is a great opportunity 
for in-person Individual, Marriage or Family 
counseling with Dr. Peter in Minneapolis/St Paul. For 
follow-up, he will be returning again in April 2016, and 
can do skype as needed.  Dr. Peter also has a big focus 
working in the special area of reconciliation within 
families. Please refer to his website 
www.docpeter.com for more information. If you 
would like an appointment, contact Dr. Peter now to 
set up a time: peter@docpeter.com 
 

Sunday, 
November 1 

 

  
St. Bernard’s                                                     

2015 
 

Mary Rinehart (Chair)  rinehart1103@q.com     651-771-1185 
Melinda Perfect (Vice Chair) melindadobon@yahoo.com 
Barb Graff 651-646-5196 
Tom Kneissel 651-276-3045 
Amy Doucette amy.doucette2011@gmail.com 
Kathy Huonder kathyh2580@yahoo.com 
Neil Blageo nblageo@msn.com 

Parish & Community Events 

http://www.docpeter.com
mailto:peter@docpeter.com

